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USDA RURAL DEVELOPMENT AND REP. MCHUGH PRESENT 
$857,000 TO THE TOWN OF LYME FOR WATER PROJECT
CHAUMONT, N.Y., August 21, 2008 – Rep. John McHugh (NY-23) and U.S. Department of Agriculture Rural Development State Director Patrick H. Brennan today presented $857,000 to the Town of Lyme. 
The funding will be distributed as a $357,000 direct loan and a $500,000 grant. The award will be used to create Water District #5, which will replace wells in the Old Town Springs Road and Cheever Road area. . 

“Improving water infrastructure is essential for many small communities, and this funding will help Lyme make the improvements needed to benefit current and future residents,” said Rep. McHugh. “This is example of how critical federal funding for the USDA is on a local level, and I will continue to strongly support this funding in Congress.”

“One of USDA Rural Development’s primary missions is helping local communities make water infrastructure improvements,” said State Director Brennan. “This funding will enable the Town of Lyme to expand their service area and improve water quality for its residents.”

“The Town of Lyme is growing and planning for the future and our hopes are to provide water and sewer to everyone in the Town,” said Lyme Town Supervisor Scott Aubertine. “The help and assistance provided by USDA Rural Development, our elected officials in Washington, and of course, the hard work and dedication of our own water board, will greatly benefit the economics of our town and improve the quality of life of its residents.”
“Funding from USDA Rural Development has been a tremendous benefit to North Country communities in developing much needed infrastructure,” said State Senator Darrel Aubertine (Senate District 48). “The hard work of Lyme town officials and our USDA representatives will ensure that residents living in the newly formed water district have clean affordable drinking water for years to come.”
The Town of Lyme award is part of a $547 million funding package announced by USDA on August 15 that is being provided to more than 220 projects in 46 states and Puerto Rico.  The 2008 Farm Bill, also know as the Food, Conservation and Energy Act of 2008, included $357 million to address the national backlog of water and wastewater projects in rural America. Another $190 million is being distributed through the 2008 budget. 

--more--


USDA Rural Development’s mission is to increase economic opportunity and improve the quality of life for rural residents. In fiscal year 2007, USDA Rural Development invested more than $262 million in New York, raising its total investment in the state to more than $1.5 billion since 2001. Further information on rural programs is available by contacting the State Office at (315) 477-6400 or by visiting USDA's web site at http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/ny. 
#
Committed to the future of rural communities.

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender.

To file a complaint of discrimination write: USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, DC 20250-9410

 or call (800) 795-3272 (voice), or (202) 720-6382 (TDD).
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